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It was a year in coming, but the 
Delmont Fire District members re­
cently received a check for $250,000 
presented by Douglas Electric Coop­
erative. 

The check represents a $250,000 
no-interest loan that passed through 
the cooperative from the Rural Elec­
tric Economic Development, or 

fund. The funding, according 
to Linda Salmonson, REED fund, 
Madison, is the result of a successful 

application submitted to USDA Ru­
ral Development's Rural Economic 
Development loan and grant pro­
gram. 

Almost a year ago, the new fire 
hall was destroyed in the May 10 
tornado, and was recently rebuilt and 
completed. 

The zero-interest loan is one more 
cause to celebrate when the Fire Dis­
trict holds an Open House for the 
public to tour the new fire hall. It 
is set for Sat., April 2, from 3 to 5 
p.m.

Douglas Electric's director, Ken 
Van Zee, said the cooperative had 
been able to give out four other low­
interest loans in the area, "but this is 
our first zero-interest loan in Doug­
las County." 

Van Zee said Douglas Electric is 
a member of REED, and "because of 
that we are a pathway to receive this 
sort of money from the Rural Eco­
nomic Development Loan and Grant 
Fund." 

Douglas Electric and 21 other 
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electric cooperatives created the 
REED Fund in 1996, said Salmon­
son, to provide economic develop­
ment financing throughout the re­
gion. Applicants need to be from the 
region, but do not have to be a mem­
ber of the Douglas Electric Coopera­
tive. 

As the funds are repaid, they be­
come available for relending to com­
munity and business projects through 
Douglas Electric's participation in 
the REED Fund. 
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